REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLORS April 2018
(firstly from Councillor Wendy Meaden)

I look forward to attending the Town and Parish Council briefing at PDC’s Council Chamber at 6.30 p.m. on Thursday evening which is mainly about the Local Plan.
The last PDC Council meeting had a very short agenda with some popular issues which had total support and caused no problems. It was almost a record breaking meeting for its lack of longevity.

Local Government Reorganisation (LGR) is moving apace now that the Secretary of State, Sajid David, has made The Decision to support. I think both Peters are going to put something about this in their reports so I will leave it to them. My involvement has been in the Community Partners Task and Finish Group (T & F) for the Dorset Council Joint Committee but this has been put on hold so that full focus can be given to just setting up the essentials for next April. This is due to the very tight deadlines everyone is now working to.
In our village the bus company has arranged for the trees to be cut back at the Glebe bus stop and this work has been completed. It is rather shabby, but does achieve the object of hopefully not having any branches fall on waiting passengers. The resident who raised this issue is happy at least. I am almost constantly reporting potholes and have to give DCC their due as they do seem to be getting round to cover them over. I personally think that what they use is next to useless and washes out very quickly, but we obviously are not living in a perfect world.
I attended the Village Hall Annual General Meeting in the evening of Monday 9th April. It was a packed public gallery of 3 of us. The accounts presented though show a healthier picture than has been the case and they were most appreciative of the funding they have received from the Parish Council. A member stood down from the Committee, but was replaced by former Parish Councillor, Liz, who I am sure will do a good job. 

I attended the Village meeting last Thursday in the Chapel, where once again we had 3 members of the public. I did spread the word including the chance to see the new bench seat, and had hoped for a better attendance with some interesting issues raised, but not to be. 

In my role as Vice-Chairman of PDC, I attended our Volunteer of the Year Awards night on 12th April. It was very well attended by District Councillors to show how much we all appreciate our volunteers. It is certainly a wide variety of tasks they take on and represents a large scale of skills too. In the Peer Review carried out on PDC last year, it was found by the examiners that we (PDC) was extremely lucky in having so many volunteers and voluntary organisations to help us. This has been acknowledged many times over the years, but more so since that Peer Review which highlighted this valuable resource.

Also in my role as Vice Chairman I attended the Verwood Civic Church Service on a very wet afternoon. Unfortunately I will be unable to attend the Parish Council meeting due to another Civic event, A Celebration of Girl Guiding in Dorset, being held in Blandford. 

In less that one year we have Brexit and I notice the BBC News started a “sort of” countdown on 29th March. I don’t know about the Twelve Days of Christmas, but perhaps the presenters could dress up and give some sort of rendition next year, closer to the deadline. Talking of the BBC News, has anyone seen on YouTube, the video of the street entertainer dancing and moving to the BBC News opening theme music. It is very good.

As usual I am happy to answer questions or respond to any suggestions, but by e-mail this time, as I will not be present at the meeting.
COUNCILLOR WENDY MEADEN

There is little to add to the above report. 

The results of the consultation on housing for the Purbeck Local Plan review will be given to the Town & Parish Council briefing at PDC on Thursday 26th. April.

I am a member of the Budget & Finance Task & Finish group in relation to LGR. Its work is essential to ensure there is a budget for 2019/2020 and a Council Tax precept can be set. The first meeting is on 23rd. April.
Councillor Peter Webb
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